	Delegated Report
	Analysis sheet
	
	Expiry Date: 
	20/07/2018


	
	N/A / attached
	Consultation Expiry Date:
	

	Officer
	Application Number(s)

	Tree Allocation

	2018/2458/T


	Application Address
	Drawing Numbers

	27 Buckland Crescent

London

NW3 5DH

	

	PO 3/4              
	Area Team Signature
	C&UD
	Authorised Officer Signature

	
	
	
	

	Proposal(s)

	(TPO Ref:C530) FRONT GARDEN: 1x Sycamore - Fell & remove




	Recommendation(s):
	

	Application Type:
	Application for Works to Tree(s) covered by a TPO


	Conditions or Reasons for Refusal:
	Refer to Draft Decision Notice

	Informatives:
	

	Consultations

	Adjoining Occupiers: 
	No. notified


	00


	No. of responses

No. electronic
	04
00
	No. of objections


	00



	Summary of consultation responses:


	One objection was received but was withdrawn as it was submitted in error.

	CAAC/Local groups* comments:

*Please Specify
	None received.


	Site Description 

	MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Click here and type]

	Relevant History

	MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Click here and type]

	Relevant policies

	LDF Core Strategy and Development Policies


	Assessment

	The application is for the removal of a mature sycamore tree from the front garden of a residential property situated within the Belsize Park Conservation Area.
The tree is highly visible from the public realm and is considered to significantly contribute to the character of this part of the conservation area.

The tree is considered to have a significant safe useful life expectancy and appears to be in fair condition both physiologically and structurally.

The report submitted with the application states that the tree is responsible for lifting paving slabs and causing damage to boundary walls.
It is considered that the damaged boundary wall needs to be rebuilt. It is likely that there is a design and or engineering solution that would allow for the wall to be rebuilt and the tree to be retained.

It appears that the tree has not been pruned in at least 5 years. It is likely that an application to reduce the tree to previous point of reduction would be approved. 

It is recommended that the application be refused to protect the visual amenity the tree provide and the character of this part of the conservation area.


